
Unions work with employers on joint emergency 
plan for care sector

 Spain 

The FeSP-UGT public service federations and two federations from the CCOO 
confederation have joined with the Aeste and Asade employer organisations to draft 
an emergency plan for residential and home care services. The objective is to 
prevent any recurrence of the massive impact of COVID-19 on the sector both in 
terms of service users and workers. The unions and employers underline the role of 
government and the importance of increased funding, noting that the sector has 
seen EUR 5.9 billion worth of cuts since 2012. The joint plan emphasises the 
importance of applying collective agreements and securing better pay and working 
conditions for the 500000+ mainly women workers in the sector.
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